

MINUTES OF THE CITY COUNCIL WORK SESSION/LEGISLATIVE DINNER held Thursday, December 10, 1998 at the Greenbelt Marriott, for the purpose of discussing legislative issues.

Mayor Davis convened the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT WERE Council members Edward V.J. Putens, Rodney M. Roberts, Alan Turnbull and Thomas X. White; and Mayor Judith F. Davis.

ALSO PRESENT WERE Leo Green, State Senator; Joan Pitkin, State Delegate; Audrey Scott, County Council Member; Michael P. McLaughlin, City Manager; Robert A. Manzi, City Solicitor; W. Bowman Ferguson, Senior Management Analyst and David E. Moran, City Clerk.

Mayor Davis welcomed the legislators and thanked them for attending. The Mayor outlined City's 1999 Legislative Program. The following six items were identified as Greenbelt's Legislative Priorities:

- Planning and Zoning Authority for Municipalities
- Funding for Youth Crime Prevention Programs
- Super Majority on Zoning Text Amendments
- Increase the Investment Amount on BLX Liquor Licenses from \$800,000 to \$1,000,000
- Funding for Mother & Child Statue and Greenbelt Theater Marquee
- Increase M-NCPPC Funding of City Recreation Programs

The following item was presented as an alert to the Legislators:

- Development of Metro/A.H. Smith Property

The Legislators, Council and Staff discussed each item. At the conclusion of the meeting the Legislators thanked the City for their hospitality.

The work session was adjourned at 10:00 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

David E. Moran

City Clerk